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Consider public testimony regarding, and an ordinance amending Planned Unit Development (PUD)
No. 42, to provide for single-family attached residential. (First Reading)*

The Warner Ranch PUD (Planned Unit Development) was approved by the City in 1999 and allows
for single family, multi-family, and commercial uses on approximately 140 acres.  The amendment
proposes to add approximately five acres of land to Parcel 3 of the PUD. The amendment also
proposes to establish the land use for the ten acres as single-family attached residential units, as
defined in the TF (Two family) zoning district.  Currently Parcel 3 allows for townhouses or single-
family lots.  The TF zoning district allows for each structure to have two separate single family units
which are attached to one another, also called a duplex.  Each unit is on a separate lot, with the
common wall being the property line between the two units.  The units will have exteriors of at least
85% masonry and a subdivision wall will be built along Glenn Drive.

The PUD was amended in 2002 to add 0.78 acres.  It was also amended in 2013 to provide an
update to the standards for the single family, townhouse and community park portions of the
development.

The Planning and Zoning Commission held a public hearing on January 10, 2018 and there were no
speakers for or against the PUD amendment.  The Commission voted 7-0 to recommend approval of
the PUD amendment.
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